DRAFT

Subject to Review, Correction and Approval

KUNCANOWET TOWN FOREST AND CONSERVATION AREA MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING
DATE: October 4, 2022
MEMBERS PRESENT: Ron Jarvis, Darlene Jarvis, Fred Mullen, Dave Nault, Brett St. Clair, Peggy Senter 
MEMBERS ABSENT: Margaret Watkins, Patrick “Woody” Bowne, Larry Cook      

MINUTES: July’s minutes were accepted 
 OLD BUSINESS:
Fogg’s field 

Ron Jarvis reported that the field looks good.  Bob Searles has cut and baled the upper field and cut and laid down the vegetation in the lower field which should cause the woody growth to rot down.   
NEW BUSINESS:

Trail signage

Ron queried members regarding installing signs to encourage respectful behaviors in a conservation area.  Ron proposed signage asking visitors to keep their pets on a leash.  Dave Nault pointed out how unattractive dog feces are especially if left in the trail.  Ron said that he is making “please stay on the trail” signs for the Conservation Commission and could make a few for the Kuncanowet.  Members present were not opposed to posting some signs.  Brett St. Clair proposed installing a single sign at the trailhead listing any recommendations the Committee wishes to post.   

 Possible trail work day  
Ron stated that he has a boat that can ferry members and equipment across Gorham Pond to work on Gum Tree trail.  Dave Nault added that he has a “mule” which could be used to move members and equipment up to Lost Lake via the Mill Pond Trail.  Brett St. Clair suggested waiting until spring to schedule a work day so anything blown down over the winter could be dealt with.  Peggy Senter favored a day in April or early spring prior to bug season.        
Funding for Fogg’s field 

Dave Nault reminded the Committee of the importance of getting a line item in the budget for next year.  He stated that a request and dollar amount would need to come from the Committee.  Ron explained that funds were needed to keep the stone walls brushed out and to maintain the fields as stipulated by the Foggs in exchange for their gift of land to the Town.  Ron added that the Committee harvested timber only when the Town no longer included a line item in the budget (2010).  The funds from the timber cut enabled the Committee to keep the Town’s promise made to the Foggs.    

Members present felt that a line item request for $1000 was reasonable.  Dave explained that whatever is not spent during the upcoming year will be returned to the taxpayers.  He added that funds not used by the end of the year can be encumbered if the Committee has a bill for a cost they will need to cover in the near future.  Dave suggested that Ron contact the Town administrator in December to ask that a line item be put in the budget.            
Recent trail work 
On July 8th Ron and Darlene Jarvis removed two 55 gallon drums and approximately twenty 5 gallon pails from the junction of Mill Pond Trail and Pond View Loop.  Ron also repainted the gate and weed wacked the area around it and the start of the Mill Pond Trail.       

 NEXT MEETING:  January 3, 2023, 5:30 PM   

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED: Darlene M. Jarvis

